
 

Dear friends of Human Care Russia 

It is the Board´s hope that you all have made it well into the new year. 
 

 A major event in the Spring season is the HCR general assembly.  

As we are in need of volunteers, would you consider running for post in the board? Other 

volunteer work is also appreciated. For instance, start support groups, who could gather donations 

and arrange lectures and bazars. Thank you for any help and support to HCR. 

 

Winter in Moscow 

 

 It is a really cold and tough winter in Moscow, also this year. Rising prices, partly due to the tragic 

military situation in Ukraïne, is also a serious issue. Many men have either been called in for 

military service or have fled the country in order to avoid military service. There are therefore fewer 

people to earn money to support families and daily life in general. The independent newspaper 

Moscow Times writes that a price rise of 7%  in general goods, is expected in 2023. 

 



  

Donations  

We are happy for any donation we have received. We have found people who can bring them 

directly to our coordinator in Moscow, Irina Smirnova. She distributes the donations to families with 

children and to sick people in the congregation. Donations are also given to families, who house 

refugees from Ukraïne, vulnerable children and their mothers.  

 

In Denmark Human Care donations are also gathered through 

lectures and bazars. We are preparing a bazar in May. 

 

Father Pavel, Irina, and HCR board wish you all a 

beautiful Spring and a happy Easter 
 

https://humancarerussia.dk/english.html 
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